Minutes from the June 17, 2021 Faculty Assembly Meeting
Dr. Selway called the meeting to order at 1:05 PM.
1) Rollcall of schools
a) Present: Architecture and Planning, Engineering, Nursing, Arts and Sciences, Music, Drama, & Art, Philosophy, TRS, NCSSS, Law.
b) 42 faculty members were in attendance.
2) The first topic for discussion was the university’s covid vaccination policies. 
a) Dr. Selway reviewed CDC data on the pandemic, CDC Guidance for Institutions of Higher Education (June 4, 2021), the DC Mayor’s Order of May 17, 2021, the American College Health Association’s “Considerations for Reopening Institutions of Higher Education for the Fall Semester 2021” (May 25, 2021), CUA’s June 8, 2021 communications to students on the university’s vaccination policy, OSHA and EEOC guidance on accommodation of faculty who are concerned about exposure to the virus on campus. 
b) Dr. Young presented the FA Statement on COVID-19 Vaccine Requirement for Fall 2021 (June 17, 2021). Several suggestions for improvements were discussed. Discussion of practical difficulties with the CUA policy ensued. The conversation confirmed that there are many important questions that remain unanswered by the administration. 
3) In his capacity as one of the faculty representatives to the Board of Trustees, Dr. Simpson gave an update on the Board’s perspective on the vaccination question. The Chair of the Board expressed a commitment to following CDC guidelines and a flexibility about addressing the implementation of policies. 
The meeting was adjourned at 2:12. The next Faculty Assembly meeting is currently scheduled for July 15.
